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Newsletter 
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Happy New Year! 
 

With the first newsletter of 2017, Lion Cindi and I wish you and yours a Very Happy New 
Year.  Hoping that all your wishes for the New Year are filled beyond your expectations.  At 
the beginning of each year, we all set some goals or make those wishes for 2017 become a re-
ality.  Where would you like to be or what would you like to have completed by December 
2017.  Although most will be personal goals, I hope they include at least one concerning your 
Lions Club.  You have many choices with Lions Clubs, including Youth, Sight, Hunger Relief 
and Environmental Projects.  Remember the two mottos associated with Lions this year, òWE 
SERVEó and òNEW MOUNTAINS to CLIMBó.  
 

Has your Lions Club considered participating in the òClub Excellence Awardó?  As District 
Governor, I will have the pleasure of presenting banner patches and lapel pins to six Lions 
Clubs in District 25-F for accomplishing each of the seven elements for this award, Service, 
Donation to LCIF, Membership Development, Communication, Leadership Development, 
Club Activity and Maintain Good Standing with LCI .  Visit lionsclubs.org and type Club Ex-
cellence Award in the search area to learn the details of the seven elements.  Most Lions Clubs 
in the District are accomplishing these elements, they just need to record and report them.  
Can we increase participation this year to ten or fifteen Lions Clubs in the District?  I think so. 
 

Thank you to the three Lions Clubs, Decatur Central, Indianapolis Franklin Township, and 
Indianapolis Chapel Hill who promoted the Peace Poster contest in their area.  Each Club 
judged the posters submitted to them and gave their winning poster to the Peace Poster Com-
mittee for judging.  See the pictures below of finalists and the Peace Poster chosen to repre-
sent District 25-F at the MD25 contest.  Participating in this contest shows your commitment 
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to serving Youth in your communities.  This is a great pro-
gram which lets young students demonstrate artistic ability 
to a Peace theme selected each year. 
 

All posters were beautiful, very artistic, and demonstrated 
the theme òA Celebration of Peaceó.  It was a very tough 
decision for the judges to determine our District F winner 
which was then judged at the MD25 level.  Unfortunately 
the Peace Poster from District 25-C was judged the winner 
and will be sent to Lions Club International as the MD25 
entry.  Congratulations to the three local winners, Julian 
Zehrung, Sukjpreet Gill and Kyler Hodges, good job this 
year and donõt forget about entering next year.  The three 
posters will be displayed at the Winter Cabinet Meeting held 
at the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired. 

I have to ask, are members of your Lions Club receiving 
and reading the news letter or do they not care about what 
goes on at the District level?  I would make the point that 
the association (Lions Clubs International) provides benefits 
and opportunities that enables your local Lions Clubs to 
participate in fund raising activities and community service 

activities with minimal risk to your members.  An easy way 
to learn of these benefits is to attend a District Cabinet 
meeting.  Can I expect to see you at our Winter Cabinet 
meeting on January 21st? 

Forty Lions Clubs have either been visited or are on the 
schedule. Thanks to the Lions Clubs that have stepped up 
to schedule their Official Visit.  If your Club has not done 
so yet, I would encourage you to contact Cabinet Secretary 
Gayle Feeney, 317-509-7621 or email grfeeney25f-
sec@yahoo.com  to schedule your Official Visit and have it 
placed on the District Calendar.  There are twenty four Li-
ons Clubs needing to complete this task.  Remember it is 
early enough for you to pick your Official Visit date.  If you 
wait much longer we may have to pick the OV date for you. 
 

Remember, if you have someone in your Lions Club who 
will be seeking election to a District or State office, please 
get their letter of endorsement sent to Lion Ken Faulkner. 
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District Winner:  Decatur Central Lions Club entry.  Created by Twelve 
year old Julian Zehrung, Decatur Junior High.  

Indianapolis Franklin Twp. Lions Club entry.  Drawn by 
Twelve year old Sukjpreet Gill, St. John Lutheran. 

Indianapolis Chapel Hill Lions Club entry.  Drawn by Twelve 
year old Kyler Hodges, Chapelwood Elementary. 


